This Week in the Missouri Senate Script
Foreign Ownership
This week in the Missouri Senate, we review another of the issues that went without legislative resolution this year…
Nat Snd	:07	Q: for five years.
Toward the end of last year, foreign ownership of Missouri land became a hot-button issue. As a result, several measures were introduced during this year’s regular legislative session. In addition, the Missouri Senate formed the Select Committee on the Protection of Missouri Assets from Foreign Adversaries. This panel looked at most of those proposals.
Missouri Senate President Pro Tem Caleb Rowden of Columbia sponsored Senate Joint Resolution 41, which would have created the Joint Committee on State Security…
	Rowden 1	:25	Q: in that regard.
There were five other bills relating to foreign ownership this year, in the Missouri Senate alone.
Senator Rowden says one of the wishes from proponents of this concept was to take an across-the-board approach to who can, and who cannot, own farm land in the Show-Me State…
	Rowden 2	:21	Q: consequences would be.
Among the measures that would have restricted foreign ownership was Senate Bill 144.
Senator Doug Beck of St. Louis was the sponsor. He says he has sponsored this type of legislation for the past five years…
	Beck		:23	Q: in this country.
There is a high likelihood more proposals relating to foreign ownership of Missouri land will be a part of next year’s regular legislative session, too.
Lawmakers are looking ahead to the upcoming legislative session. They have been able to pre-file legislation since July 1. Pre-filed measures will receive their official bill numbers for 2024 starting on Dec. 1. Legislation is numbered based on a senator’s seniority. There are other criteria, in case there is more than one senator who has been in the Missouri Senate for the same length of time. For the first day bills are given their numbers, each senator is allowed to pre-file three proposals. Others are allowed to follow, starting after Dec. 1.
The Second Regular Session of the 102nd General Assembly will begin in January.
And, remember, you can follow these and other issues facing the Missouri Senate by visiting our website: senate.mo.gov.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Reporting from the State Capitol, I’m Dean Morgan.
